
Further obstruction by court staff and lawyers to assist me at the courthouse at 47 
Sheppard Ave. E. in Toronto on December 1, 2014 
28. On Monday December 1, 2014, I took an affidavit for myself to the courthouse at 47 Sheppard 

Ave. to have it sworn.  I was told that court staff at the courthouse provide this services free of 

charge for the public.  I took my personal identification as required.  I first went to the Legal 

Aid Office on the third floor.   I put my name on the waiting list and waited for my name to be 

called.  Eventually I was called in to see a lawyer by the name of Harold Stein. 

29. Mr. Stein took my affidavit and read it over.  He then turned to me and told me that he could 

not sign my affidavit as it was too long. Clearly he was outright lying and making up a dumb 

excuse because the affidavit from the CAS worker was over 100 pages in my court matter and 

my affidavit was only 30 pages long.  I believe he did not want to witness my affidavit because 

I told about all the bad things that the CAS had done to me and my father.  He gave me back 

my affidavit and I left his office. 

30. Next I went to the front counter on the first floor of the court.  I spoke to one of the court clerks 

and asked her for help to get it signed.  She looked at my affidavit and read it over.  She told me 

that she could not help but told me to go to see Harold Stein’s supervisor who was a lady by the 

name of Amy. 

31. I went up the elevator to Amy’s office.  I knocked on the door and Amy asked me to enter.  I 

asked her if she was Harold Stein’s supervisor and she said she was.  I told her that I wanted an 

affidavit signed and that Harold would not sign it.  She took my affidavit and read it over.  After 

she read my affidavit she told me that my affidavit is too long and that Legal Aid could not 

provide services to have it witnessed.  Amy handed my affidavit back and then I left.  She did 

not refer me to anyone who could help.  

32. At this point I really felt let down by the people at the court.  I left the courthouse and walked 

over to Sheppard Ave. and crossed over to the north side of the street.  I saw a sign on a building 

advertising lawyers so I walked into the building and spoke to a receptionist.  I was referred to 

room 12 on the ninth floor where I met a lawyer by the name of Timothy Leahy.  I went into his 

office and he read it over.  Mr. Leahy polity offered his services and witnessed my signature for 

me. 

Justice was denied me at 47 Sheppard Ave. E. 



33. I went to the courthouse at 47 Sheppard Ave. E. to seek justice and to be able to have my voice 

heard.  I was expecting the people at the courthouse to help me but instead I was turned away.  

As a young Canadian I am left with the impression that nobody at the courthouse is truly 

interested in helping children or seeing that justice is serviced. 

34. I did some further research on the Internet about the court at 47 Sheppard Ave. E. and came 

across a photo of someone dressed in a kangaroo costume standing in front of the courthouse 

with a sign reading, “Corrupt Kangaroo Court”.  Clearly I am not the only one who feels that 

the court at 47 Sheppard Ave. E. is not giving justice to the citizens.  Based on my experience 

that day, “Kangaroo Court” would be an accurate description. 

 
 


